
It’s hard to believe that another year is about to conclude, it seems to go faster 
each year.   I hope that the Fall Semester has been a good one for each of you as 
we look ahead to the upcoming year.   2012 promises to be an amazing year for 
FCPA members, with many posiƟve “upgrades” to your membership in the 
works.    
 
I would like to first start by sharing that we are excited to have a full slate of 
Board members eager to make this year an exciƟng and meaningful one for each 
of you.   We are in the iniƟal phase of transiƟoning from our current membership 
management provider to an amazing product called MemberClicks.  This system 
will allow us to offer so much more to FCPA members.   The Board is thrilled to 
introduce this product to you and all the benefits you will enjoy as a result.  See 
Alicia Smyth’s arƟcle for more details and stay tuned for further informaƟon on 
how to set up your Membership Profile and maximize all that MemberClicks has 
to offer.  A major thank you goes out to Alicia Smyth, InformaƟon Management 
Director, as she helps guide FCPA through this transiƟon. 
 
As we welcome in a new management system, the board also wants to conƟnue 
to push the value of your FCPA membership to new heights.    At our August 
Board meeƟng in Orlando, we discussed several goals that I am confident will 
enhance your membership.    I have included those for your review and as       
always, we welcome any volunteers or suggesƟons on how to make these      
happen. 
 
Goals 2011‐12: 
 IdenƟfy and implement new web management/event registraƟon soŌware 

to improve technology capabiliƟes and member resources 
 Diversify and increase the number of professional development                          

opportuniƟes for members beyond annual conference 
 Explore potenƟal partnership opportuniƟes with professional organizaƟons 

such as SoACE, other state associaƟons, and regional HR groups 
 Increase employer membership and opportuniƟes for recogniƟon   
 Increase volunteer opportuniƟes for members year round 
 UƟlize social media applicaƟons to connect with members, share resources 

and to further develop new membership 
 
conƟnued 
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Treasurer’s Report 

LiseƩe Guillen‐Dolby 

All 2011 FCPA Conference 
transacƟons have been      
completed. Our current        
balance, as of the September 
SunTrust statement, stands at 
$15,841.55. 

Last year’s post‐conference 
balance was $9,856.49.  Please 
be reminded that this does not 
include our $10,018 in        
Business Money Market and 
our SunTrust CerƟficate of 
Deposit (CD) for $20,623. 



FCPA Conference Updates 
June 20‐22, 2012 at the Naples Grande Beach Resort, Naples, Florida 
Jennifer Zeigler, Vice President and Conference Chair 
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President’s Message, conƟnued from Page 1 
 
In order to achieve these goals and host another successful conference in 2012, we need YOU!   We are conƟnuing 
to seek volunteers from membership to get involved with planning all aspects of the Annual Conference being 
held in Naples, June 20‐22.   Please contact myself or Vice President, Jennifer Ziegler‐ Enterprise Holdings, to find 
an opportunity that works for you.   In addiƟon, if you have idenƟfied a way that FCPA can partner with a profes‐
sional development opportunity, please let us know.     
 
Several board members aƩended the SoACE Annual Conference the week of December 5th in beauƟful Savannah, 
GA.   It was a wonderful conference with plenty of opportunity to grow professionally, connect with old friends 
and create new partnerships for the future.   Like FCPA, SoACE is also moving to the MemberClicks soŌware and 
we are acƟvely exploring opportuniƟes to collaborate uƟlizing this soŌware in the future.     
 
On day 1 of the conference, Florida hosted a meeƟng aƩended by nearly 30 Florida members to discuss issues 
facing their schools, programming and the upcoming FCPA conference.   I look forward to seeing many of these 
people parƟcipaƟng in planning for 2012.   In addiƟon, I had the opportunity to aƩend a meeƟng with the Presi‐
dents represenƟng the various state associaƟons in SoACE.   I am thrilled to report that the programming, mem‐
bership numbers and conference aƩendance of FCPA over the past few years indicate we are in a great posiƟon to 
conƟnue improving the quality of resources for members.   For more conference highlights including FCPA mem‐
bers receiving awards and Board nominaƟons, please see the SoACE arƟcle in this ediƟon. 
 
In closing, we look forward to seeking new opportuniƟes to grow membership and the value FCPA provides for 
your personal and professional development.   Volunteering is a great way to get engaged and enhance the devel‐
opment opportuniƟes for all members.   We hope you will consider geƫng involved in 2012.   
 
On behalf of your FCPA Board, have a wonderful holiday season and a great start to 2012.   We look forward to 
seeing you in June at the Naples Grande.  
 
‐ Mark  

It’s hard to believe that 2011 is coming to a close. This past year has given us many opportuniƟes and I am grateful 
for all the hard work that has gone into accomplishing our goals. Looking back, I am pleased with everything we 
have done, and looking forward, excited for everything to come. With the holiday season in full swing, summer 
plans may be the last thing on your mind; but just wait unƟl you see the fantasƟc site of the upcoming FCPA                      
Conference!  

Taking place in June 2012, the conference will be held at the Naples Grande Resort in beauƟful Naples, Florida. 
AŌer considering several opƟons, we are confident that this resort will be a wonderful backdrop for our               
conference. This picturesque resort is close to home, but feels like a world away with prisƟne beaches, sparkling 
pools, and a luxurious spa. The Naples Grande is also eco‐friendly, and offers beachside ameniƟes along with  
modern day conveniences such as wireless internet access. 

Check the FCPA website regularly for updates: hƩp://www.fl‐cpa.org/web/annual‐conference.html 



The Naples Grande Resort is a 23‐acre eco‐friendly waterfront retreat located along Florida’s Gulf Coast. Between 
sessions you can relax along three miles of prisƟne white‐sand beach or indulge yourself at the Golden Door Spa. 
Guest rooms are decorated with modern luxury, and feature ameniƟes such as wireless internet access. The Naples 
Grande also offers sparkling pools with private cabanas, and a variety of dining opƟons from beachside casual to 
contemporary chic. 
 
ReservaƟons can be made by visiƟng hƩp://Ɵnyurl.com/85ghxt5, or by calling the Naples Grande ReservaƟons    
Department at 1‐888‐722‐1267. In order to receive the conference room rates of $119 per night, you must inform 
the reservaƟon agent that you will be aƩending Florida Career Professionals AssociaƟon (FCPA) Conference. 
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Conference Site: Naples Grande Beach Resort, Naples, Florida 

Jennifer Zeigler 

2012 Conference Call for Programs 

The Programs CommiƩee is hard at work on selecƟng our keynote speakers and is eagerly awaiƟng your program 
proposals!  

You can download the proposal form on the FCPA website ‐ www.fl‐cpa.org ‐ under the What’s New secƟon, or 
click this link:  hƩp://www.fl‐cpa.org/web/assets/files/Program_Proposal_form_2012.pdf.  

The deadline for programs to be considered for CEU credits is February 24, 2012. The final deadline for program 
submissions is March 30, 2012.   

Email Megan Waldeck at mwaldeck@admin.fsu.edu with your proposals or quesƟons.  

President’s Council Announcement 
The President's Council needs your financial support! Please visit the FCPA website for informaƟon on how you 
can contribute to the success of the 2012 Conference.  



The nominaƟon deadline is April 15, 2012. 
 
The highlight of any FCPA Conference is always the presentaƟon of the awards, which will take place during our 
annual Awards Luncheon. Please begin thinking now about outstanding students who should be recognized and 
which of our fellow FCPA members should be considered for the Brownlee and New Member Awards.  
 
Brownlee Award 
This presƟgious award was established in recogniƟon of a past member who made significant contribuƟons to 
FCPA and provided exemplary leadership while serving as a member of the Board of Directors. John T. Brownlee 
served FCPA from 1977‐1986 and was known for his energy, enthusiasm and high professional and personal 
standards. FCPA presents this award each year as a way to recognize one of our members that have gone above 
and beyond in their dedicaƟon to and support of FCPA and their profession. 
 
Nominees for the Brownlee Leadership Award must be FCPA members for at least three years and cannot          
currently be serving on the Board of Directors. NominaƟons should be made via leƩers of recommendaƟon/
support from at least two current FCPA members. The selecƟon will be based on an evaluaƟon of the nominee’s 
contribuƟons to specific programs, projects or acƟvity within FCPA, professional contribuƟons made to the 
placement/recruiƟng field and FCPA, and overall leadership qualiƟes. 
 
Student of the Year Award 
This award recognizes a deserving student who has demonstrated excepƟonal achievement in the field of      
experienƟal learning.  Any student of a 2 or 4 year Florida higher educaƟon insƟtuƟon may be nominated for 
this award.  The winner of this award receives a $300.00 cash prize and a recogniƟon plaque.  Eligibility includes 
the following: 
 compleƟon of a minimum of 10 weeks of experienƟal educaƟon or employment in an internship, co‐op or 

work experience during the summer or fall of 2011 or spring of 2012. 
 demonstrated achievement of professional, personal and academic skills in a working and learning           

environment. 
 nominaƟon by a current FCPA member, either employer or college member. 
  
New Member Award 
The New Member Award recognizes a new member who has supported FCPA iniƟaƟves by volunteering for   
conference commiƩees and/or special projects.  Anyone who has been a member of FCPA for less than four 
years and has served on projects and/or conference commiƩees is eligible.  SelecƟon will be based on an evalu‐
aƟon of the type and quality of the new member’s contribuƟon to FCPA.    
 
Thank you in advance for taking the Ɵme to nominate and recognize our members! More informaƟon about all 
the awards, including applicaƟons, is available on the FCPA website at www.fl‐cpa.org/web/awards‐and‐
nominaƟons.html.  
 
Please feel free to contact me directly if you have any quesƟons about the FCPA awards process: 
 
Lindsey Katherine 
FCPA Past President & Awards CommiƩee Chair 
Lindsey.Katherine@usm.edu  

2012 FCPA Awards 
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Highlights, Awards, and Board NominaƟons from SoACE 2011                               
December 4‐7 in Savannah, GA 
Mark Colvenbach 

The Annual SoACE conference proved to be a fun‐fill, acƟon packed four days.   The conference kicked off with 
Opening Keynote Vince Lombardi Jr. as he discussed his lessons on leadership while sharing various stories from 
his father, legendary Green Bay Packers coach, Vince Lombardi.   The rooms were packed for a great variety of 
breakout sessions along with interacƟve roundtable discussions.   The closing panel featured former FCPA Board 
member Kent Phillips of Disney Worldwide Services, Inc. 

Two current FCPA members were honored with very presƟgious awards during the annual business meeƟng.   The 
deserving award winners were: 

 Patrick Ryan, University of West Florida: New Professional Award 

 Tim Harding, The University of Tampa:  President’s Award 

In addiƟon, two current FCPA members were nominated for SoACE Board of Director posiƟons.  VoƟng on these 
nominaƟons will begin shortly.   Please join me in congratulaƟng: 

 Tim Harding, The University of Tampa: President‐Elect 

 Ray Rogers, Rollins College:  Director of College Knowledge Groups 

Volunteers Needed for FCPA Conference CommiƩees 

One of the biggest reasons that our conference gets beƩer and beƩer each year is because of the volunteers that 
help make the event possible.  We would love for you to contribute to the success of the 2012 event by serving on 
one or more  conference commiƩees, either as a chair or a member.  

OpportuniƟes to volunteer are available on the following commiƩees: 

 Programs & Speakers 

 RegistraƟon 

 RecreaƟon 

 EvaluaƟon 

 Exhibitors 

 Local InformaƟon 

 

If you are interested in chairing or  assisƟng with any of the above commiƩees, please contact Jennifer Zeigler at 
Jennifer.l.zeigler@ehi.com or Megan Waldeck at mwaldeck@admin.fsu.edu.  

Note that if you signed up for a commiƩee during last year’s  conference, you will need to let Jennifer or Megan 
know.  

 Door Prizes 

 President’s Council  

 New Member OrientaƟon 

 Photography 

 Awards 

 Facility LogisƟcs 
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Best PracƟces: How Career Development Services at Lake‐Sumter             
Community College Received a Virtual Makeover 
Ommy Pearson, Community/State College Member 

In a world where everything is at the touch of our fingerƟps, it’s imperaƟve that we make it easier for students to 
access our services and resources. Last year, Lake‐Sumter Community College’s Career Development Services 
(CDS) underwent a major make‐over. Our primary goal was to make CDS more accessible to students and to turn 
it into a virtual career hub.  

Our first task in making our office more accessible was to re‐build our webpage. Previously we had relied upon a 
staƟc brochure to serve as our homepage. To improve upon this, we have turned our website into an interacƟve 
resource center targeted specifically for our clients: Major/Career Explorers, Job Seekers, Employers, Faculty and 
Staff. Our homepage has been redesigned so that it leads our online visitors to a wide variety of career‐related 
resources. We also coordinated with our webmaster so that commonly used keywords related to our services are 
now searchable on our college’s main homepage. Improvements in accessibility to our office’s resources have 
resulted in reduced phone inquiries and correspondingly greater website traffic. In addiƟon, by adding the 
“Faculty/Staff” secƟon we have made on‐campus referrals much easier for our campus partners leading to an 
increase in student traffic.  

Our second task was to improve ease of appointment scheduling. Previously, appointment requests were         
handled by phone or in‐person. Although effecƟve, we idenƟfied this as an area where online access could        
improve our services. Through website redesign, students and alumni can now submit appointment requests 
online (in addiƟon to in person or email). Using Google Documents, we created a form that is linked to our     
website which visitors can complete with their availability, contact informaƟon and reason for their request. 
Once submiƩed, the request is delivered by email to our general email address.  Upon receipt, our Career        
Development Specialist contacts the client with an email appointment confirmaƟon. In addiƟon to including the 
appointment date and Ɵme, the confirmaƟon also includes instrucƟons on how to prepare for their appointment 
and instrucƟons for cancellaƟons and rescheduling. IncorporaƟon of cancellaƟon and rescheduling informaƟon 
has significantly reduced appointment no‐shows.  

Our third task was to provide our career exploraƟon/career guidance available online. In the past, career/major 
explorers had to schedule appointments to take paper career assessments. Many of the students who would take 
the assessments would not return to discuss their results. To improve resource accessibility and interacƟons with 
clients, we launched MyPlan, a career guidance system, this past Spring. Career/Major explorers can now easily 
access career assessments as well as career and major profiles online to help them in their research and explora‐
Ɵon. Students who schedule career/major exploraƟon appointments are also asked to complete this                  
assessment prior to their appointments. This procedural change has benefiƩed our clients through more           
producƟve sessions.   

This fall we launched College Central Network’s (CCN) online recruiƟng system. This new system has allowed us 
to migrate from posƟng local employment openings via Adobe Acrobat documents, to an interacƟve system that 
incorporates a resume and porƞolio builder (among many other great features). Further, CCN allows employers 
easier access to posƟng openings on our system. Within the first 2 months we had approximately 10% of our  stu‐
dent populaƟon acƟvate accounts within this system. We expect conƟnued adopƟon of this system as we  in‐
crease markeƟng efforts.   

 

ConƟnued 
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Best PracƟces, ConƟnued from Page 8  

In these challenging economic Ɵmes it’s someƟmes difficult to secure financial resources needed for technology 
adopƟon. For those colleges faced with this situaƟon, I would urge you to consider alternate sources of funding. 
While some of the changes outlined above were easily made without costs, others required significant financial 
resources. Through a grant award by our college’s FoundaƟon and support from our Student Government       
AssociaƟon we were able to purchase the outlined soŌware systems. If your insƟtuƟon is looking for ways to 
aƩain addiƟonal resources, there are a variety of funding sources you may able to explore such a partnering 
with other departments (i.e. alumni office, workforce development, academic departments, etc.) and external 
grant opportuniƟes such as federal government funding), to name a few. 

We have received a great amount of posiƟve feedback from students, alumni, employers and campus partners 
about our virtual makeover. But more importantly, we are thrilled to have been able to achieve our goal of     
becoming more accessible to our students and alumni.  

Useful Links:  

hƩp://www.lscc.edu/academics/cds  
hƩp://collegecentral.com 
hƩp://www.myplan.com  
hƩps://docs.google.com  

MemberClicks Coming Soon 

Alicia Smyth, Information Management Director 

We are very, very excited to announce that we are partnering with MemberClicks to bring you new services that 
will greatly enhance your FCPA membership experience.  

Through MemberClicks, you will be able to manage your FCPA membership, create a secure profile, post open 
posiƟons, and be a part of our secure members‐only community to include discussions, communicaƟons, and a 
social networking interface.  

SoACE is also using MemberClicks. If you are a member, you can get a sneak peek at what’s coming by logging in 
to your SoACE account.  

Stay tuned for announcements regarding various new services as they come available. We have begun the      
implementaƟon phase and the system will be completely up and running by mid‐late March.    Access will be 
available through our website (hƩp://www.fl‐cpa.org).  

Wishing you Happy 
Holidays and a very 
prosperous New Year!  



2011‐2012 Board  
 

President 
Mark Colvenbach, University of Tampa 
mcolvenbach@ut.edu 
 
Vice President 
Jennifer Zeigler, Enterprise Holdings 
jennifer.l.zeigler@ehi.com 
 
Secretary 
Tracy Joinson, Palm Beach State College 
joinsont@palmbeachstate.edu 
 
Treasurer 
LiseƩe Guillen‐Dolby, Seminole State College 
dolbyl@seminolestate.edu 
 
Past President 
Lindsey Katherine, University of Southern Mississippi 
lindsey.katherine@usm.edu 
 
Professional Development Director 
Megan Waldeck, Florida State University 
mwaldeck@admin.fsu.edu 
 
InformaƟon Management Director 
Alicia Smyth, Embry‐Riddle AeronauƟcal University 
smythc6c@erau.edu 
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Membership Director 
Kwanza Caffie, University of Florida 
kwanzacaffie@crc.ufl.edu 
 
Employer Member 
Grissel Rivera, Verizon 
grissel.rivera@verizonwireless.com 
 
Employer Member 
Teresita Saladin, Enterprise Holdings 
blanca.t.saladin@erac.com 
 
State University Member 
Imani Fredricks‐Lowman, Florida InternaƟonal University 
iflowman@fiu.edu 
 
Community/State College Member 
Ommy Pearson, Lake‐Sumter Community College 
pearsono@lscc.edu 
 
Private College/University Member 
Delicia Lewis, Florida InsƟtute of Technology 
dlewis@fit.edu 
 
 
 

Submit Content for the Next ConnecƟon!  

The Spring 2012 newsleƩer is a favorite because it primarily contains member‐generated content. Make your 
mark by submiƫng an arƟcle or announcement to be included in this year’s issue.  

Share best pracƟces, new ideas, and general arƟcles related to our profession, as well as any announcements you 
have regarding career progressions, job changes, awards, etc.  

The deadline for submission for the Spring 2012 ediƟon is Friday, March 30. Please send content to Alicia Smyth, 
InformaƟon Management Director, at smythc6c@erau.edu for consideraƟon.  

 


